
Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 

Location: M-110
February 15th, 2011   3:30-5:00pm

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Buran Haidar, David Buser, David Navarro, Linda Woods, MaryAnn Guevarra, Francois Bereaud, Sean Bowers, Andrew Lowe, Naomi Grisham, Mark Hertica, April Koch, Mark Manasse, Eric Mosier, Angela Romero, Nam Sinkaset, Lawrence Hahn
Absent: Darrel Harrison, Valri Nesbit, Otto Dobre, Peter Elias, Isabella Feldman, Jeff Higginbotham, Mary Kjartanson, Wheeler North, Sadayoshi Okumoto, Jordan Omens, Joe Young, Ruth Trejo, Maricarmen Cedillo, Dan Gutowski
Other Attendees: Patricia Hsieh (College President), Randy Barnes (Interim VPI), Peter Fong (VPSS), Dan Willkie, Parvine Ghaffari, Channing Booth, Adela Jacobson, Duane Short, Joan Thompson, Kandice Brandt, Abdullah Nejati, Juli Bartolomei

Meeting called to order at 3:36pm.

A. Approval of Agenda and Previous Minutes
The agenda was approved with the following changes: The special report on Accreditation (item Ci) was moved to the top of the agenda, D. Willkie yielded time of his update on District Standards (item Dii) to the Special Report, and New Business items on the Student Success Task Force (item Eii) and Faculty Members on VPI Search Committee (item Eiii) had their order changed.

Previous minutes were approved with no changes.

B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer – D. Buser reported a balance of $883.30, of which $600 is earmarked for student scholarships. $25 still needs to be taken out to pay for Norris Charles’ “thank you” gift card. A decision about a post-graduation party to be made later. 

ii. President – Daphne reported:
a) Senate Executive Committee action items taken on behalf of the Senate at its special meeting on Feb 8th:

i) Passing a resolution by consensus in support of Title V changes to course pre-requisites, which Daphne presented to the SDCCD Board of Trustees on Feb. 20th. The Chancellor also sent an independent letter on behalf of the Board in support of the proposed Title V changes.

ii) Organizing efforts for an inclusive campus response to the ACCJC recommendations. A statement summarizing the suggested approach was presented and approved by the CEC at its meeting earlier in the day. 

b) Webinars regarding research on class schedule will be held on 2/25 and 3/11 at 1:30pm. Research shows that students do use the printed schedule in addition to the online schedule. 

c) Innovations Conference Scholarship (2/27-3/2). Badge sharing is possible, with three officially assigned names: D. Figueroa, D, Harrison and V. Nesbit. Daphne will email open times for interested individuals.

d) Launching of Transfer Model Curriculum (TMC) for Associate Degrees for Transfer – Sociology, Communications Studies, and Psychology. TMC’s for several other disciplines have been launched and departments have already been contacted.

e) C-ID meeting will be held March 11 and Daphne will be attending.

iii. Past President – None
C. Special Reports/Information

i. Accreditation – Patricia Hsieh reported the CEC discussions and recommendations of the Academic Senate to form teams for each recommendation. Team membership will be finalized next week at the CEC special meeting, pending the Classified Senate and the ASC membership recommendations. She encouraged all to read the ACCJC recommendations and the cited Standards and to refer to the ACCJC Guide for Evaluating Institutions for the sought evidence. She pointed out the importance of involvement of all those with knowledge to address and respond to the specific recommendations. The accreditation response teams will a) have access to guidebooks that show what questions need to be addressed and to materials, including writing templates, b) set timelines, c) work closely with the Research Committee, and d) submit their report to CEC for review. She addressed the importance of completion of the responses before the end of the spring semester, given the absence of faculty during the summer break and the importance of the Board’s review of the draft. She responded to suggestions of reluctance of classified staff to provide open opinions to inform the process out of fear of retribution. She emphasized that evidence that may be collected through surveys will be anonymous.

D. Committee Reports/Information
i. Basic Skills Update – M. Manasse informed that the call for proposals for next year is about to go out. Book Club cross-campus, next meeting is March 4 (10 people had attended the last meeting).
ii. District Classroom Standards Update – D. Willkie yielded his time.
iii. College Governance (IE Committee Name and Membership Changes – Second Reading) – Senator discussion centered around concerns about: the current governance structure that commits Chairs of subcommittees to service on additional parent committees, IE Committee membership that designates Chairs of its subcommittees as members of the parent committee, and student membership of committees. Discussion ensued on roles and added responsibilities of elected Chairs, open nature of all committees for all to participate, and student participation in committee work that will be discussed at the ASC. A motion to approve the name change and membership of IE Committee was approved: 11 Yeah, 2 Nay.
E. New Business
i. SLO Progress Update – B. Haidar reported that the state of SLOs is “good”; we met the accreditation expectations and continued efforts are still necessary to meet the landmarks of the adopted “SLO Timeline to Proficiency by 2012”. She presented the progress of the campus efforts since Fall 2010 and a summary tabulating SLOJet entries for all of the active and offered courses for each discipline. By Feb. 12th 79% of active courses (88% of offered courses) have defined courses SLO narratives and 34 % (53% of offered courses) have reported assessment results. The target is to have 100% of offered courses assessed by end of Spring 2011. SLOJet is internet accessible.
ii. Student Success Task Force – Daphne followed up on her report at the last Senate meeting on Feb. 1st. Chancellor Carroll and Cynthia Rico Bravo, Mesa College AS President, are serving members on the Statewide Taskforce. She urged all to contact Cynthia by email (cbravo@sdccd.edu) with comments and suggestions about definition, measurement and best practices for student success. Senators discussed the impact of budget cuts on student success that has severely affected student services, the importance of research, the national and state drivers of the taskforce that may impact Title V regulations, and the Community College mission.
iii. Faculty Members on VPI Search Committee – Daphne asked for all interested to send their nominations.

B. Old Business

i. College Budget & Sabbaticals – Daphne explained faculty purview on the status and allocation of the annual 4.0 FTEFs for sabbaticals. On average, 1 FTEF is approximately 5 class sections. No backfill for the sabbaticals. Senators discussed the impact of denial of faculty sabbatical backfill on counseling services, possible one-year freezing of sabbaticals, and its long-term impact. The consensus was to have the current sabbatical process remain in place.
C. Announcements
i. Hands Across California – The Foundation for California Community Colleges, partnered with Ken Kragen, architect of “Hands Across America”, is organizing to raise funds, public awareness and support for California Community Colleges. A human chain stretching across the state is planned for April 17th. Planning is ongoing to coordinate participation of the SDICCA Community Colleges.  

ii. ARA Award for Intellectual Curiosity (Faculty-Nominated Student Scholarship) – Deadline for faculty nominations is Feb. 18th.
iii. Miramar College Foundation Fundraiser – An afternoon event (1-4 pm) is scheduled for June 18 in Rancho Santa Fe, $175 each or $300 per couple. Money goes directly to the Foundation’s student scholarships.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:14pm. Next meeting will be on March 1st, from 3:30-5:00pm in M-110. Please submit agenda items by 02/23/11.
Respectfully submitted,  

Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei

